

**Haversham-cum-Little Linford Parish Council  
Meeting held on 15<sup>th</sup> March 2021 at 7.30pm  
By Zoom Videoconference**

**Present:**

Pam Williams (Chair)  
Carol Langham  
Ian Burgess  
Barry Clift  
Philip Turnbull (Vice Chair)  
Jemma English  
Andy Swannell  
Adele Boughton (Clerk)

**Apologies:**

**In attendance:** George Bowyer, Andrew Geary, P.C.S.O Joshua Richardson

Public	<p><b>Public–</b>  <b>Pam Furniss-Land Registry</b>-Below 259/21  <b>P.C.S.O -Joshua Richardson</b>-Fraud issues particularly within the elderly community. Speeding issues mentioned and how to obtain data from SIDS.  <b>Harvey Gilbert</b>-Concerns over overgrown path on the hill between New Haversham and Old Haversham, already been reported to MKC several times, Andrew will push it with public realm. Old School House parking issues, Josh will talk to Jade.</p>	
		<b>Actions</b>
253/21	<b>Apologies</b> -None.	HCLLPC
254/21	<b>Declarations of Interest</b> -Jemma English-quote from Daryl English re:Website.	HCLLPC
255/21	<b>To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 15<sup>th</sup> February 2021.</b> -All Agreed.	HCLLPC
256/21	<b>Matters arising from minutes not on the agenda for discussion later.</b> -246/21-Sub group meeting on speeding within the village a proposal will be brought to HCLLPC in the next few meetings.	HCLLPC
257/21	<b>To note the payments to be made, bank reconciliation, financial report*</b> -All explained.	AB

258/21	<p><b>To receive a verbal report from the clerk on the banking signatories/change of address.</b></p> <p>-Struggling to get through to Lloyds, write to change address on headed paper.</p> <p>-Looked into Unity Bank, costs £6 per month</p> <p>-Looked into The Co-operative bank but it currently takes up to 12 weeks to set up.</p> <p>-Adele to continue to look for an alternative bank, including the relative difficulty of changing bank signatories and correspondence address for statements</p>	AB
259/21	<p><b>To verbally discuss the land registry-</b></p> <p>-Parish council Rec and Crescent Green, error in school title register. HCLLPC council put in submissions in March last year.</p> <p>-HCLPC all agreed that Pam Furniss will continue with registering the land.</p> <p>-Possessory Freehold on the Rec but need legal advice, Pam Furniss to ask MKC and Christopher Vaughn. Pam F would come back to the PC for agreement, before incurring any legal and other costs .</p> <p>-Adele to ask SLCC and NALC to ask best place for legal address for land registry.</p>	PF and HCLLPC
260/21	<p>To decide on any objections/comments re: <b>Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (As Amended)</b></p> <p><b>Town and Country Planning (Development Management Procedure) Order 2015</b></p> <p><b>Application no: 21/00478/PANOTH</b></p> <p><b>Proposal: Prior notification for the proposed erection of a steel portal framed agricultural building with concrete pre-cast panels and green plastic coated composite panels</b></p> <p><b>At: Hill Farm Little Linford Lane To Haversham High Street Haversham Milton Keynes MK19 7DY</b></p> <p>-No objections.</p>	HCLLPC
261/21	<p><b>To receive a verbal update re: The actions log*</b></p> <p>19-013-Adele to re chase, Philip to send the form to Adele to sign and send to PDSA.</p> <p>20-002-Adele to request more dog fouling signs. Pam and Carole to meet to discuss the bylaws re:dogs and pass a photo of the bylaw to Josh.</p> <p>19-041-Adele has chased Deborah Carr, Adele will re chase.</p> <p>19-044- Pam to do.</p> <p>19-078- Requested it and Adele to chase.</p>	HCLLPC

	<p>20-043-Josh updated.</p> <p>21-225-George is in correspondence with Ash Patel at MKC, currently concerned about health and safety, George has chased.</p> <p>20-168-Name of funding has been changed to Community Infrastructure Fund, paperwork will be send to parish councils soon.</p> <p>Ian will put a report together re: Defibrillator.</p> <p>-Add 50 Wolverton Road onto the action log.</p>	
262/21	<p><b>To receive a verbal report on the website.</b></p> <p>-Barry will add some additional information re: Neighbourhood plan.</p> <p>-New platform, several quotes.</p> <p>-All agreed with Wix platform.</p> <p>-Daryl English was agreed as the preferred quote subject to satisfactory to answers to questions in writing with regards to size and ongoing costs.</p> <p>-Mastercode to be given to the parish council.</p>	HCLLPC
263/21	<p><b>To verbally discuss dog bins.</b></p> <p>-Adele to order two bins and two posts if included, one if extra cost.</p> <p>-Ian will install both bins.</p> <p>- To ask contribution from NBPC for dog bin.</p>	HCLLPC
264/21	<p><b>To verbally discuss street lighting.</b></p> <p>-Lights adopted and reported.</p> <p>-Adele has reported list of lights.</p>	HCLLPC
265/21	<p><b>To verbally discuss Haversham Hill highways maintenance</b></p> <p>-Concerns over overgrown path on the hill between New Haversham and Old Haversham, already been reported to MKC several times, Andrew will push it with public realm.</p>	HCLLPC
266/21	<p><b>To verbally discuss MK50.</b></p> <p>-To be put on the next agenda.</p>	HCLLPC
267/21	<p><b>To receive a verbal update on the allotments.</b></p>	JE ANDAB

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>-Two allotments left vacant.</li> <li>-Different types of greenhouses/poly carbonated greenhouses requested, nothing mentioned about flat packed greenhouses on allotments.</li> <li>-Lockable containers too small, older plot holders have sheds newer allotment holders would like the same.</li> <li>-Poly tunnel agreed.</li> <li>-Jemma to put a proposal in writing to be discussed further.</li> <li>-Adele to send terms and conditions to HCLLPC to read.</li> </ul>	
268/21	<p><b>To receive a verbal report on the Neighbourhood plan.</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>-Andrew and George will email Pam with dates for a public meeting.</li> <li>-Pam has contacted the two land owners re: The concept plan.</li> </ul>	PW
269/21	<p><b>To receive a verbal report for section 106 funds.</b></p> <p>To discuss progress on S106 funds for:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Refurbishment of Skate Ramp</li> <li>Ramp for St Mary's Church</li> <li>Contribution to redecoration of HSSC</li> </ul> <p>-Adele updated HCLLPC.</p>	AB
270/21	<p><b>To receive reports from representatives at other organisations:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>a) Haversham Social and Community Centre</li> <li>b) MK Waste Recovery Park</li> <li>c) Parishes Forum – Carol will attend this Thursday</li> <li>d) Rural West NAG</li> <li>e) BMKALC</li> <li>f) MK Futures</li> <li>g) MK Forum-Open meeting on Wednesday, Philip will attend.</li> </ul>	HCLLPC
271/21	<p><b>To receive and consider items for the next agenda and close.</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>-Annual Parish Council meeting for the April meeting.</li> <li>-To add contribution from NBPC for dog bin.</li> <li>-MK50</li> </ul>	HCLLPC

--	--	--

**The next meeting to be held at 7.30pm on Monday 19<sup>th</sup> April 2021 by a means to be confirmed.**

**Meeting ended:22.13**

Chair's Signature..... Date.....

**Payments agreed at meeting:**

**Mar 2021 To be paid**

-Adele Boughton-£552.93+£29.04 stationery=£ 581.97